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The notification advised that if separation was approved, the least favorable description of 
service authorized in your case would be under other than honorable (OTH) conditions.  The 
notification further advised you of your right to consult with counsel.  The notification letter was 
sent to you via certified mail.  However, you failed to respond to the notification, thus, waiving 
your procedural rights, including your right to present your case before an administrative 
discharge board.  The CO then forwarded your administrative separation package to the 
separation authority (SA) recommending your administrative separation from the Marine Corps 
Reserves with an OTH characterization of service.  The staff judge advocate review of the 
proposed discharge found the separation proceedings sufficient in law and fact.  The SA 
approved the CO’s recommendation and directed your administrative separation from the Marine 
Corps Reserve with an OTH characterization of service.  On 14 November 1989, you were so 
discharged.   
 

The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your submission of supporting documentation and desire to 
upgrade your character of service.  The Board also considered your contentions that: (a) you 
believe there were significant issues with your “initial enlistment” as well as your discharge; (b) 
you were informed that your waiver you received for your hearing was never granted, and you 
had to have another test done; (c) you were scheduled to have a test done, but the corpsman 
never called you explaining the details of what you needed to do or where you needed to go; (d) 
you were then informed by your Platoon Leader, because you did not go to your appointment, 
that it was your responsibility to schedule your next appointment; (e) because you were young, in 
school, working part time, and did not have insurance to be able to go and get your test, it was at 
this point you decided that you could not afford to pay for the test, and you stopped going to 
drills; and (f) this was the biggest mistake in your life and it has haunted you ever since.  
 
Based upon this review, the Board commends you for your post service accomplishments; 
however, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant 
relief given your unsatisfactory participation in the Marine Corps Reserves as evidenced by your 
25 unexcused absences.  Additionally, the Board concluded that your characterization of service 
was warranted as evidenced by your misconduct.  Accordingly, given the totality of the 
circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief. 
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






